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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

08 until 15-11 5 - 8 Week of Media

Literacy

11 and 12-11 3 - 8 Open PE lessons

11-11 5 - 8 Draw lots Sinterklaas

11-11 A - 4 Start Sinterklaas

news

13-11 Parent Evening Media

Literacy

19.30

16-11 Sinterklaas in the

Netherlands

20-11 A - 8 Student day, children

free

School closed,

daycare open

23-11 Sinterklaas in Delft

27-11 7, 7/8 and 8 School play

29-11 Newsletter 5

02-12 5 - 8 Hand in surprises

03 en 04-12 5 - 8 Exhibition surprises

05-12 A - 8 Sinterklaas party,

children free at 12.00

School closes at

12.00, Daycare is

open
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16-12 A - 8 Christmas activities,

children free at

12.00,

Christmas musical in

the afternoon and

evening

School closes at

12.00, daycare is

open.

16.00: groep 1 - 4

Christmas musical

19.00: groep 5 - 8

Christmas musical

Where? Stanislas

College,

Krakeelpolderweg

20-12 A - 8 Half day, children

free at 12.00

School closes at

12.00, Daycare is

open

23-12 until 03-01 A - 8 Christmas holiday School closed,

Daycare open, but not

on 25 and 26/12

(Christmas) and not

on 01/01 (New Years

Day)

New Students

Name Group

Pamir gr. A

Zayn gr. B

Sheressa gr. B

Shiraniya gr. C

Vedanth gr. C

Shevaniya gr. D

Have you found us on Instagram

(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De

Eglantier Voorhof)?

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.



Notifications

Daycare

New employee at the BSO

With the start of a new group within our BSO

we also welcome a new colleague! Fatma would

like to introduce herself to you:

Hello,
I am Fatma Küçükkalay. I am 41 years old. I am
mother of 2 children, I have a daughter and a
son. I have been working as a pedagogical
employee for over 15 years and as of November
4 I started at the BSO Tuinhommels. I am
really looking forward to it. I enjoy my work because every child is unique and
every day you experience new things, children are imaginative and I really enjoy
stimulating children in their development.
We wish Fatma lots of job satisfaction and success in this new role!

Farewell to Jill at IKC De Eglantier

Unfortunately we will soon say goodbye to our colleague

Jill. Thursday, November 21 is her last working day at

BSO. Of course we do not want to let this special

moment pass us by! Therefore we are organizing a

festive gathering at the RH building from 16.00 to thank

Jill for her dedication and commitment.

Jill will be present and we will provide snacks and drinks.

Parents and children are cordially invited to give her a

warm farewell. We hope to see you there!

Photographer at the KDV/PSZ

On Friday, November 22, the photographer will visit the KDV/PSZ. A great

opportunity to have the children beautifully captured. Via the Konnect app you

have already received all the information. Do not forget to dress the children in

their best clothes on this day. We look forward to the radiant pictures the

photographer will take!

Tootea at daycare

Recently we held a tasting at the BSO and KDV, where the

children could discover the delicious flavors of Tootea.

Their enthusiastic reactions convinced us: Tootea will be

included in our nutrition policy from now on!

But what exactly is Tootea? Tootea is a healthy blend of

flowers, herbs and fruits developed especially for children.

This tea offers a refreshing alternative to lemonade and



sweetened children's teas and can be drunk hot or cold. Thus, children can enjoy

a tasty and healthy drink.

Themed bags for the PSZ

At the PSZ, the children were given theme bags that were

specially put together by DOK. These well-filled backpacks

provide an opportunity to continue practicing at home what

the children have already learned at preschool. The bag

contains books, puzzles and information on the theme of

autumn - everything you need for an instructive and fun

time together. Have fun practicing!

Message from the OC

On 14 October, the parents' committee met for a special evening: discussing

rates. Within Kinderopvang Morgen, parent committees have voting rights on

this. We are very grateful to the parents who came for their input. Below this

post you can see the forecast of the new rates. You can also see what this means

for you with the cabinet's new plans. These rates will not be set until all parent

committees within Morgen have voted. You will receive notification of this via

the parent app.



Christmas holidays at the BSO

The cozy fall break is barely behind us, and the

BSO staff is already hard at work planning the

next holiday! This Christmas holiday is

dedicated to the theme “Home Alone at the

BSO”.

You will receive the full programme the week of November 18. It promises to be

another fantastic time full of fun activities and good times. Don't forget to

register your child(ren) on time!

Education

Please note... an error in the calendar

An error has crept into the calendar. It says that the daycare centre is closed

on 24 and 25 December because of Christmas Day and Boxing Day. As Christmas

Day and Boxing Day is on 25 and 26 December, the childcare centre is therefore

closed on 25 and 26 December.

Wanted

Miss Els is looking for scraps of wool to

make pumpkins. Who has leftover wool at

home? You can drop it off at teacher Els

(building RH 919).



Media Literacy Week - Information evening for

parents

As part of Media Literacy Week, the children of

MP 2 and MP 3 will have a classroom workshop on

‘Behaviour online’.

There will also be an information evening for

parents on ‘Behaviour online and Tolerance and

Respect’. How can you guide your child in this?

The evening will take place on Wednesday 13 November from 19.30 - 20.30 at

the IB building.

If you are interested, you are welcome this evening. Even if your child is not yet

in middle or upper school.

DOK is also paying attention to Media Literacy Week. See the information

below:

Is your child online a lot, on a phone or computer? Then how do you make sure

that this time is not only fun, but also safe and useful? DOK offers fun

activities and ideas for that during Media Literacy Week (8-15 November).

How about author Marco Kunst talking about his book ‘Offline’ at DOK in Open

and DOK Voorhof on 9 November or The Thick Data Show on

13 November? Both events are also about media literacy.

Check DOK's calendar for more info and other activities.

Want to talk to your child about social media? A book like

‘The day Grandma broke the internet’ (up to 6 years old) or

‘The secret of Wifi’ (for 6-12 years old) are great fun to

read, read aloud and talk about.

Are you already familiar with onlinelibrary.co.uk? There you

can find many digital books and audiobooks.

Not a member yet? Make your child a DOK member for free,

then the online library is free too!

Introducing Errika

Miss Hayley had her last day this week. She is now going to

enjoy her maternity leave. We wish Miss Hayley a great

time and good luck with the final touches.

Fortunately, we have found a new colleague to take over

Miss Hayley's duties. Below, Ms. Errika introduces herself.

Hello, my name is Errika Sarantopoulou. I am originally from

Greece and have a strong passion for languages and

teaching. I currently speak four European

languages—Greek, English, French, and Italian—and I’m

excited to soon add Dutch to the list! Over the years, I’ve gained diverse

teaching experiences, from working as an IB PYP English teacher to coordinating

English lessons at summer camps and serving as an examiner for language



proficiency exams. In my free time, I enjoy dancing, traveling, and getting lost

in a good book. I look forward to sharing my love for languages and learning with

everyone here!

Start Sinterklaas newsreel

We are following the Sinterklaas news

story at school with the nursery groups

and groups 3, 3/4 and 4. This starts on

Monday 11 November. At school we

watch it back the next day, so we start

watching on Tuesday 12 November. We

also have the package that goes with it,

so a number of activities in class tie in

with this newsreel. If you like it, you can

also watch it at home with your child. The children usually really enjoy it and

enjoy watching it a second time at school. They often suddenly see ‘different’

things.

The national arrival of St Nicholas will also be broadcast on TV. That is on

Saturday 16 November.

In Delft, Saint Nicholas arrives a week later. That is on Saturday 23 November.

You can go and watch in the centre of Delft.

You can find the timetable and route via the link below:

https://sinterklaasdelft.nl/

Putting your shoe out for St Nicholas

On Friday 22 November we will put our shoe

out for Sint together with the classes.

Hopefully, we will then find something in our

shoe on Monday 25 November.

The kindergarteners will use their sneakers

that we already have at school. The children

from the other groups must bring their own

shoe to school on Friday 22 November.

Making presents

Groups 5 to 8 will be making presents for each

other. On Monday 11 November they will draw

lots.

The surprises have to be ready and taken to

school on Monday 2 December. On Tuesday 3

and Wednesday 4 December the surprises will

be on display and the children will be able to

admire them. On 5 December it is the St Nicholas party and groups 5 to 8 will

unwrap the surprises.

https://sinterklaasdelft.nl/


Sinterklaas party

On Thursday 5 December, we will celebrate the Sinterklaas

party. More information will follow later. The children are free

this day at noon (the day care centre is open.) If you do not

come to pick up your child yourself on this day, please also

inform the BSO, babysitter, grandparents, etc. that your child

needs to be picked up at noon. Also if your child uses our BSO

at school. Please indicate to the BSO that you would like your

child to stay from 12 noon on that day.

Christmas musical

Halloween has just passed, Sinterklaas

has yet to arrive, but we still inform

you about a beautiful Christmas

activity on December 16th! On this

day, the teachers and other staff will

perform a fantastic winter musical for

all students and their parents! Just a

small tip of the veil:

On Monday 16-12 all children are free

at 12.00h

Around 16.00 is the first performance for groups 1-4, around 19.00 is the

second performance for groups 5-8. If you have children in the lower and upper

grades, you can choose which performance you go to.

Ticket sales will start soon. In the last weeks before the Christmas holidays,

there is also a raffle with great prizes.

The proceeds are for the working weeks of groups 7 and 8.

You will soon receive more information with all the details, but put this day in

your agenda!




















